
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I hope you remain well.  

 

This has felt like a long half term. There has been a greater expectation in terms of work for 

pupils and staff, and the poor weather and dark evenings have made this lockdown feel much 

harder than previous ones. 

We await the Prime Minister’s announcement (due on February 22nd), about how schools may re-

open and we are waiting for an announcement from OfQual as to how grades for this year’s 

GCSE and A Level examinations will be determined. 

 

Covid Update 

The number of people in the Southend area, measured per hundred thousand, who have Covid-

19 is falling and looks like this figure  will fall further in the next 2 weeks.  

Unfortunately, you will know, the virus mutates and there are a number of variants now causing 

concern. We anticipate this will be the case for the best part of the next 2 years. Please do not 

let the good news surrounding vaccines allow you to drop your guard. The slogan ‘hands, face, 

space’ will be with us for a long time and face masks are likely to remain a requirement at school 

throughout this period.  

 

Covid Test Results 

Please can you ensure you email the school when any pupil obtains a positive Covid test result. 

This includes results for pupils currently not in school and any obta ined at weekends or during a 

school holiday. 

 

Pupils needing to be in school 

If your child meets the criteria for working in school and you need them to attend, please ensure 

you email their name, form and the days they will be in, by Thursday of the prece ding week, to 

generalenquiries@whsg.info. Students attending school must attend 8:30 – 3:30 and are not 

allowed to leave early. 

 

Prior to these students being in school after half term, we will require sight of the result of a test 

for Covid-19. This must be sent to generalenquirie@whsg.info 

 

The rules for pupils in school during this  temporary closure are provided in Appendix 1. 
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Half-term 

In line with DfE guidance, our school will not be open to vulnerable children and the children 

of critical workers during half -term week. 

 

Well-being Calls 

Well-being calls will not take place during half-term. 

 

Well Being Support Video 

Many students, and families, are finding this lockdown extremely challenging and we would 

like to reassure both you and your daughter/son that you are not alone. 

To provide support to parents and carers through this difficult  time, Miss Smith has created 

a video for you to watch, which addresses how to support your child through the lockdown 

and how to support her/his remote learning. 

This video can be accessed through the school website, under curriculum - wellbeing, or, via 

your daughter’s/son’s year group Google Classroom. On the school website, you will find 

further  resources to support your child’s wellbeing. All students are also receiving guidance 

on how to support their wellbeing through their year group assemblies and communications 

with their Learning Manager. 

If  you have any concerns about your child’s wellbeing, please speak to their Pastoral 

Support Co-ordinator or Learning Manager. 

 

Year 10 Exams 

As a result of the time pupils have not been in school we have decided to postpone the Year 

10 end of year examinations which were due to start on  15th March. A new date has still to 

be decided. 

 

Year 11 Offer Letters 

The school is sending out letters to Year 11 pupils to confirm the course we can offer at 

Advanced Level. Pupils must confirm their courses and their acceptance of a place in our 

Sixth Form by 5th March. 

 

Live Lessons 

To avoid staff having to chase absentees from live lessons, we are requiring pupils to email 

their teacher in advance if they are unable to join a live lesson. Those unable to be ‘present’ 

will need to ensure they catch this up from any recording  made. 

 

Missing Pupil Work 

From today, Learning Managers will not continue to contact students about incomplete work 

from this half term.  

We will still expect those students where there is an agreed catch up plan in place to 

complete this work.  

 

Parent Remote Learning Feedback Survey 

A summary of the responses to the Parent Survey (February 2021) is provided as Appendix 

2. 

Thank you to everyone who responded and we were grateful to receive so much positive 

feedback. 

 

 

I hope you can enjoy some sort of break during this half term holiday.  



 

Keep safe! 

 

With best wishes, 

 

 
Dr Paul Hayman 

Headteacher  

  



Appendix 1  

 

PUPILS IN SCHOOL DURING TEMPORARY CLOSURE PERIODS  

 

General Arrangements  

 

You should wear your normal uniform and adhere to the school’s Behaviour Code at all 

times while on the school site. 

 

You should enter the building at 8.30am, register at the Main Reception and go straight to 

your allocated space in an IT room. This is where you will undertake your work and where 

you will be during normal lesson times.  

 

It is your responsibility to be on time but if, due to extenuating circumstances, you arrive 

late in the morning, you must sign in at the Main Office.  

 

You should bring all the materials you need for the day’s work. This includes headphones for 

lessons that involve sound. 

 

During break time you will remain in your work room where you will be supervised. You may 

go to the Canteen for your lunch.  Once you have finished you will need to return to your 

work room where you will be supervised.  You should bring a reading book and/or other 

quiet appropriate activities to undertake during this time.  

(Years 12 & 13 may go to Hylands at these times so long as this area is supervised). 

 

You may use the toilets during breaks. 

 

You may not go to any other rooms or spaces. 

 

You will leave the site at 3.30pm each day.  You must sign out at the Main Office.  

Should you need to stay beyond this time, this must have been pre -arranged between the 

school and your parents. 

Students are not permitted to leave earlier than 3:30pm.  

 

If there is a Fire Alarm you must leave the building using the designated Fire Route and 

congregate in the Year 11 marquee on the front lawn.  

 

You must obey the rules relating to preventing the transmission of Covid -19. This includes 

regular hand sanitizing and wearing a face mask when moving around inside the school 

buildings. 

 

 

Dr Paul Hayman  

Headte acher  

 

  



Appendix 2  

 

Lower School Data Analysis  

 

The table below represents the spread of the parent responses across year 7 - 11 

 

Year 7  Year 8  Year 9  Year 10  Year 11  Overall  

99 59 67 58 54 337 

 

Range of teaching methods during this lockdown  

The following is the range of teaching method s that we have offered to students via our 

remote learning policy which are as follows:  

 

● Zoom live lessons; 

● Pre-recorded lessons; 

● Independent working; 

● Email communication; 

● Other 

 

Year group Split  

The following chart below displays the breakdown per year group based on the teaching 

methods we have offered as a school: 

 

 
 

  



Overall  

 

This pie chart below shows us the combined responses of all lower school year groups: 

 
Remote Teaching Provision  

The following pie charts represent our lower school parents’ views as to whether their 

daughter is happy with the current provision she is receiving from Westcliff High School for 

Girls during the remote teaching period : 

 

Year 7  

 
  



Year 8  

 

 
Year 9  

 
  



Year 10  

 
 

Year 11  

 
  



Overall  

 
Well -Being Resources  

The school has made available a range of well-being resources to support students  through 

the lockdown.  The following chart s show the break-down from Year 7 - 11 with an overall 

representation at the end: 

 

Year 7  

 
  



Year 8  

 
Year 9  

 
  



Year 10  

 
 

Year 11  

 
  



Overall  

 
 

 

Post 16 Data Analysis  

The table below represents the spread of the parent responses across Year 12 & 13: 

 

Year 12  Year 13  Overall  

41 41 82 

 

 

Range of teaching methods during this lockdown  

The following is the range of teaching methods that we have offered to student s via our 

remote learning policy which are as follows:  

 

● ZoomlLive lessons; 

● Pre-recorded lessons; 

● Independent working; 

● Email communication; 

● Other. 

 

  



Post 16  Split  

The following Chart below displays the breakdown per year group based on the  teaching 

methods we have offered at Post 16: 

 
Overall  

 

This pie chart below shows the combined responses at post 16: 

 
Remote Teaching Provision  

These following pie charts represent our Sixth Form parents’ views as to whether their 

son/daughter is happy with the current provision he/she is receiving from Westclif f High 

School for Girls during the remote teaching period : 

 

  



Year 12  

 
Year 13  

 
  



Overall  

 
Well -Being Resources  

The school has made available a range of well-being resources to support students through 

the lockdown.  The following chart show s the break down from Post 16 with an overall 

representation at the end: 

 

Year 12  

 
  



Year 13  

 
 

Overall  

Where students have said that the provision is fair or less, this is largely due to the amount 

of work which they have been set and the fact that it has taken longer than the lesson time.  

Some have said that they want more Zoom lessons, others say that they like the flexibility of 

having a range of styles. 

 

Where parents want to see improvements it is mainly that they want more Zoom lessons as 

they feel that this is the best method for their daughter /son, whilst others are concerned 

about the amount of screen time their child currently has and more Zo oms would only add 

to this.  

 

We intend to  increase the number of lessons which include a live element after half term . 


